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Greetings from the Executive Director 
 

            Hello to my friends! It is beginning to 
officially feel like fall…the leaves changing color, 
the cooler mornings and evenings, and the crisp 
autumn air. With the season changing, some 
people can often feel more stressed or have 
increased anxiety, knowing that winter is right 
around the corner. I encourage everyone to not 
let the autumn anxiety take hold; get outside and 
enjoy the fresh air along with some natural 
vitamin D. In addition, make sure you are getting 
adequate rest and making a regular sleep 
schedule each night. 
           We have quite a few special events 
coming up, including our annual Oktoberfest 
(Authentic German Band and beer!) and our 
Community Trunk or Treat. Both events will be 
outside in the front of our building; the Activity 
Department is still taking any candy donations for 
our trick-or-treaters. On October 7th, Lisa Klasen 
will host a booth for The Villages at The Best of 
Clarksville Event. This will take place at 
Governor’s Square Mall from 5-8pm. See Lisa for 
more details or if you wish to purchase tickets 
ahead of time. Lastly, a reminder to all residents 
that Transportation is on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 9am-2pm. This service is free of 
charge, but residents must sign up at the front 
desk with Johnnie or Cailyn and allow 24 hours 
advance notice. Be sure to check the elevator 
boards and the main bulletin board on the 2nd 
floor for monthly event reminders and sign-ups. 
Take care of you neighbors, and as always, my 
door is open to you for anything.  

                                          Luc y Townse nd  

 

October Special Events 
 

Jewelry Art with Cindy 

October 5th  

 

Let’s Celebrate Fall Social 

October 8th  

 

Lunch Outing to Miss 

Lucille’s  

October 15th  

 

Oktoberfest at The Villages 

October 16th  

 

Ghost Stories of Downtown 

Clarksville 

October 19th  

 

Resident/Staff Chili Cook-

off 

October 26th  

 

Halloween Show: Yankee 

Girl at Happy Hour! 

October 28th  

 

Kid’s Community Trunk or 

Treat! (outside) 

October 29th  
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Resident Spotlight:   

      Robert Stanton was born on June 17th, 
1931, to parents Robert & Audrey Stanton at 
St. Vincent Hospital in Los Angeles, 
California. He had one older sister and grew 
up in Los Angeles. He graduated from John 
Marshall High School in 1949. He went to the 
California Institute of Technology and attained 
his Bachelors in Geology. He met his future 
wife, Patricia, on a blind date that was set-up 
by a good friend. Robert and Patty married 
about 1 ½ years later in 1953. He was just 
beginning graduate school when he received 
a postcard for the draft, and so dropped out of 
school temporarily and joined the Army. He 
served from 1953-1955 and was deployed to 
the Canal zone in Panama where he worked 
in Intelligence. After the military, he went back 
to school and graduated from Harvard with his 
master’s degree.  He returned to Caltech and 
attained his PHD in Geology in 1960. 
        His first job was working as a Research 
Geologist for the Shell Oil Research Lab in 
Houston, Texas. He stayed with them from 
1959-1968. After this he worked for Texas  
A & M as a Professor of Geology for nearly 30 
years until his retirement in 1998. He travelled 
abroad, mostly to Germany and Austria, while 
working on research projects during his time 
at Texas A & M. Following retirement, he and 
his wife decided to move back to Southern 
California and settled in Thousand Oaks for 
the next 20 years. While living there, he 
continued to keep busy, and worked as a 
Research Associate at the Los Angeles 
County Natural History Museum. 
           He has 2 children, a son, Dr. John 
Stanton of Clarksville and a daughter, Carrie, 
currently residing in North Carolina. He has 4 
grandchildren: 2 boys living in Louisville, KY, 
another in college and another that recently 
joined the Navy. He has 2 great-
grandchildren, Vivian who is 5 and Leo who is 
3 years old.   His wife passed in 2015. No 
longer wanting a large house, he decided  

 

 

 

 
 
    about 2 years ago that he wanted to 
move closer to family. His daughter-in-law 
assisted in helping him find several 
communities in Clarksville to tour. After 
another year of planning and selling the 
house, he moved into The Villages in June 
of 2021. Bob says he enjoys family, 
reading and walking, and is getting 
acclimated to the town. His favorite food is 
liver and onions, and he enjoys making 
various types of bread with his machine 
 at home! 
 

October 2021 

October is Breast Cancer Awareness 

Month! 

All residents and staff are encouraged to 

wear PINK every FRIDAY for the month 

to honor survivors and to support the 

progress we are making together to 

defeat breast cancer. 



 

       Blaire is a server in the Dining 
Services Department. She was born 
in West Covina, California and is an 
only child with 3 half-siblings. She 
attended Temecula High School in 
CA and graduated in 2010. After 
graduation, she went to a nearby 
community college until January of 
2012. Realizing she wanted to take a 
different route with her career, she 
enrolled herself in the American 
Grooming Academy and got her 
Certificate of Achievement for Dog 
Grooming in March of 2012. Shortly 
after, she worked for the Grooming 
Academy and for several months at 
Petco in Arizona. Additionally, she 
has worked as an Inventory Associate 
in Arizona from 2016-2018. She 
worked for Savanna House Assisted 
Living & Memory Care as well for 3 
years in their Dining Services 
Department. She and her family 
ended up living in Arizona for about 
 6 years. 
        She is currently not married and 
does not have children. Her stepdad 
took a job earlier this year here in 
Clarksville in the Housing 
Department. Shortly after, she and 
her mom followed him and arrived in 
May and got settled into their new 
house. She has a medium sized dog, 
Bo, who is a Weimaraner and is going 
to be 11 years old this year. In her 
free time, she enjoys going out to eat, 
shopping at Forever 21 clothing store 
and watching movies! 

 

 
Staff Spotlight:  

Blaire Edwards  

 

 

October 2021 

Meet the Staff of 

EmpowerMe Wellness 

 

Courtney Weaver 

Physical Therapist 

*Available M-F from 9am-5pm 

 

Jamie Smothers 

Speech Therapist 

*Available on Mondays and 

Wednesdays 



 

Meet Our Staff 
 

Executive Director 
Lucy Townsend 

 
Community Relations Director 

Lisa Klasen 
 

Director of Maintenance, Housekeeping, 
& Security 

Doug Tomes 
 

Executive Chef 
Katy Heitzenrater 

 
Care Professional Director 

Tracy Sutton 
 

Recreational Director 
Meagan Nay 

 
Office Administrator 

Johnnie Friddle 
Cailyn Sikoski 

 
Cooks 

Patricia Idiokakpan 
Shamus Garriety 

 
Server 

Rhonda Orr     Michell Lazov 
Blaire Edwards 

 
Housekeeping 

Shannon Jacobs        Brenda Perkins 
Rina Gonzalez 

 
GoodWorks Care Services 

Gina Thibodeau 
 

Security Guard 
Mark Hughes          
Keith Stepp 

Brenda Baez 

 

BirthstoneðOpal  

 
hŎǘƻōŜǊΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘǎǘƻƴŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƳǳŎƘ-celebrated 
ƻǇŀƭΦ hǾŜǊ фл҈ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ƻǇŀƭǎ ŎƻƳŜ 
from Australia, including the highly prized 

black opals. Opals come in a kaleidoscope of 
other colors, including blue, white, green, 
yellow, red, pink, purple, and orange. This 

rare, glittery stone is formed from silica and 
water. As they have a high-water content, 

opals need to be rubbed with oil regularly to 
prevent drying out or cracking. Ancient 

Greeks thought the opal honored its wearer 
with the gift of foresight and prophecy. 

 
 

Welcome New Residents 
 

Fay Price #217 
Sybil Thornton #124 
Betsy Peacock #416 

 
Resident/Staff Birthdays 

 
Robert Rescigno          October 2nd  
Carol Ballard                October 4th  
Lucy Townsend           October 15th  
Doug Tomes               October 16th  
Keith Stepp                 October 21st  
Judy Pryor                  October 22nd  
Tracy Sutton               October 24th  
Joan Wallace             October 25th  
Michell Lazov             October 26th  

 

October 2021 


